
The Parish Hall Committee wish you all 

a Happy and Prosperous  

New Year in 2023 

As we welcome the New Year we trust 

that you are safe and well. 

 

 

Domino Drive 
Come along to the first domino drive of 2023 

on Tuesday 10th January 

 at 7. 00 p.m. 
UNTIL THE CLOCKS CHANGE WHEN IT 

WILL COMMENCE AT 7. 30 p.m. 
There will be a domino drive fortnightly after the 

10th January. 

Newcomers are especially welcome. 

 

 

Heritage Room Opening 
Open Afternoons - 2. p.m. to 4. p.m. 

 

Sunday 12th February 

Sunday 12th March  

If the weather is forecast for fog, snow and ice please 

check that the events will take place by ringing 

Sue – 01995 643499 

or 

Jean 01995 606511 

There will be an opportunity to explore your family 

history 

Also 

Look at and enquire about local history 

At our last meeting it was good to welcome several 

people using our resources to do their own research. 

 We are intending to update our website so that next 

year you will be able to access our website and find an 

index showing the contents of our collection 

 In the New Year please look at:- 

bleasdaleparish.co.uk 

Tea, coffee and homemade cakes will be served. 

We have a quiz for children. 

 

Parish Hall Spring Meeting 
Wednesday 15th February 

6.30 p.m. Take down the Christmas decorations 

Followed by the Parish Hall Meeting at 7. 30 p.m. 

Everyone is welcome 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Farmers’ Ball   
7. 30 p.m. 

Friday 10th March 2022  

Tickets now available  

£12 

Eveline 01772 384162 

or 

Freda 07714 092495 

They soon sell out – so get your tickets quickly. 

Helpers welcome 

 

 

 

Bulk Oil Delivery 
 Bleasdale oil users (and from the surrounding area) please contact  

Jean 01995 606511 

 if you wish to order oil. 

Please leave a message with your name, phone number and order. 

Please place your orders by Friday 3rd March for delivery soon after 

that date, probably on Monday 6th March 

 

STARGAZING AT BLEASDALE 

PARISH HALL 

Local Astronomer Robert Ince will be your 

guide taking you on an incredible journey 

through the constellations and along the 

Milky Way, while also showing you how to 

find all sorts of heavenly objects for 

yourself. 

We will try and show some of the skies 

wonders through our powerful telescopes 

and binoculars. These are all operated by 

local astronomers, who will attempt to 

answer your questions on life, the universe and everything! We’ll tell you 

more about our dark skies and show startling images and videos of the 

objects we hope to see when we go outside, weather permitting. But even if 

the weather does not co-operate we’ll still have colourful talks, videos and 

hands on help with telescopes, together with friendly advice on how to get 

started in this wonderful hobby. Wrap up warm – nights can be cold, bring 

binoculars if you have them and also a torch. Come dressed for the weather 

wearing warm clothing and sturdy footwear.  This event is only suitable for 

children aged 8+ who are able to sit and listen to a speaker. 

Dates: 

21st January 2023 @ 7.30 pm 

25th February 2023 @ 7.30pm 

12th March 2023 @ 8.00 pm 

To book go to www.stargazingevents.com 

Telephone for more information 07511 403702 ROBERT INCE 

Email Robert.ince.uk@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

http://www.stargazingevents.com/
mailto:Robert.ince.uk@gmail.com


Future Events 
 

Garstang Walking Festival 

Dates for your diary – 
Friday 5th May and from Sunday 7th May to Sunday 14th, May 

Bleasdale events:- 

Improve your map reading with navigation courses on 

Thursday 11th May and Friday 12th May 

Bleasdale Day on Sunday 14th May with a variety of activities and 

walks to suit all ages finishing with a celebratory pre-booked meal after 

the last afternoon walk. There will be a final short evening walk after 

the meal. 

More details in the next newsletter. 

 

 

Spot on Theatre is coming again very soon hoping for March/April 

Watch this space for more information 

 

 

Bleasdale Tower Gardens 

We are delighted to inform you that Mr and Mrs Duckworth will open 

the Tower Gardens on Saturday 20th and Sunday 21st May 

 

Booking the hall for an event? Contact:- www.bleasdaleparish@gmail.com 

 

 

VERY BEST WISHES FOR 2023 

http://www.bleasdaleparish@gmail.com

